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Camel’s Hump Nordic Ski Area

Fall, 2016 CHNSA Newsletter

Hi CHNSA Friends!  In late October we experienced 7-10” of wet snow in the Camel’s Hump foothills.  The trails are mowed and ready for skiing, and it’s time to be in touch with you. 

Despite the disappointing winter last year, we’re hoping that those of you who purchased passes last year will consider that show of support worthwhile as a valuable contribution to our long term plan for trail maintenance and new trail construction.  So, here’s our request for your membership renewal…or first time membership.  We have to add a caveat here:  we anticipate there may be logging this winter on the Pizzagalli parcel that includes the Crow’s Foot trail if the weather cooperates (cold and snowy).   Still, there will be good skiing, and your membership and/or donation (tax deductible) will provide us with the means to continue to improve the trail network.

If you missed our October 15th Fall 5K/10K Trail Day [2nd annual (?) including picnic,  live music, and local Stone Corral brew], here is a summary of volunteer efforts at CHNSA during the off-season.  
· The regularly groomed trails are all mowed and in great shape; 

· We’ve received an Act 250 permit to re-route and renovate Woodchuck Ramble and have done extensive cutting of that re-route, so we’re closer to grooming continuity between Gullywhumper and the upper part of Stagecoach Road.  Our goal is to complete cutting this fall, so stay tuned.  Excavation on parts of the trail to level, improve drainage, and build two bridges will occur next summer;

· We now have additional backup grooming equipment in the form of a second working, long-track snowmobile and a 6’ Tidd Tech drag;

· We have offered support to two private landowners who have put in a woods road across state land to a landlocked parcel above 2000’ up toward Bald Hill.  We anticipate being able to take advantage of this woods road as a ski trail next year.

· As I write, we are planning for fall construction, in collaboration with Windekind Farm, of a larger bridge at the Dead River Run east entrance to the Windekind Farm meadow .

· Minor trail and bridge repairs and a culvert installation are in the works on The Sugarbush, Skunk Brook, and Northern Lights trails.

· We’ve brushhogged around the warming hut and added rubberized flooring in the hut.

So, you can see that we’re looking forward to a great season.  Please join us for the same!  You’re invited to find us at www.camelshumpskiers.org and join our email listserv if you’re not already on it.
Thinking snow,

Dave Brautigam, President
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